
 
Order of Worship 

 
We are caring believers who grow, share, and live out our faith in Christ. 

September 11, 2022  10:00 A.M. 
 
PRELUDE “Fairest Lord Jesus” Willis 
 Amy Duran, piano 

 
Our Approach to God 

 
WELCOME 
 
CALL TO WORSHIP (responsive)   from Psalm 100 

Leader: Bring a gift of laughter, sing yourselves into God’s 
presence. 

People: Know this:  God is God.  He made us; we didn’t 
make Him.  We’re His people, His well-tended sheep. 

Leader: Enter with the password: “Thank you!”  Make yourselves 
at home, talking praise.  Thank Him.  Worship Him. 

People:   For God is sheer beauty, all-generous in love, loyal 
always and ever. 

 
*HYMN “God, Our Father, We Adore Thee” #93 
 
UNISON PRAYER OF CONFESSION 

God, compared to You, we’re pretty small.  And so, when we 
live a life that’s about us, it’s a life that’s smaller than what You 
offer.  And so often God, we settle.  We settle for a life that’s 
about us.  We settle for a life that’s smaller.  We let ourselves 
be fooled by an all-too-human notion: that we’re more 
important than we really are.  That we are the center.  And so 
we repent of that, in Jesus’ name.  Amen. 

HEARING OF GOD’S FORGIVENESS 
LIVING THANKFULLY AS FORGIVEN PEOPLE 
 
INSTALLATION OF GUILD OFFICERS 
 Presidents: Tracy Ciavaglia, Chris Novak 
 Secretary: Kathy Dages 
 Treasurer: Val Hill 
 
CHANCEL CHOIR “Here I Am” Long/Pote 
   

 
The Word of God 

 
GREETING EACH OTHER IN THE NAME OF CHRIST 
 
*HYMN “Open My Eyes That I May See” #563  
 
PRAYER FOR ILLUMINATION 
 
SCRIPTURE Daniel 6:1-28 p. 826 (OT)   
 
SERMON “At the Center” Pastor Sayer 
 
PRAYER FOR BLESSING ON THE WORD 

Our Response to God 
OFFERTORY  
 
*DOXOLOGY AND PRAYER  #815 
 
JOYS, THANKS AND CONCERNS OF THE CONGREGATION 
 
THE GENERAL PRAYER AND THE LORD’S PRAYER 
 
*HYMN “Just a Closer Walk with Thee” #564 
 
BENEDICTION 
 
POSTLUDE “Praise to the Lord Almighty” Gesangsbuch 
 Amy Duran, piano 
 

* * * * * * * * 
PRAYER CONCERNS: Anonymous; Lynn Baker; Christian Brueck; 
Deanna & Roger Carman; Marilyn Clark; Jill Cox; Harold Friedeman; 
Ernie Hepperle; Nancy Lanzalotto; Chris Lombardi; Jane Marshall; Ed 
Serrano; Richard Smyth; Craig Terjanian. 
 
THE UNITY PRAYER:  God, we thank you for your love towards us and 
your faithfulness towards us through Christ even when we stumble or 
fall. 
 
THE FLOWERS are given by Sharon Brahs in memory of Eva McCune 
Warner, celebrating a wonderful woman. 
 
 



THIS WEEK 
 TODAY  Barbecue after worship 
  6:00 Discipleship Campaign Task Force 
 Tuesday 7:30 Deborah Circle 
 Wednesday 1:30 Rachel Circle  
  7:30 Property Committee 
 Thursday 7:00 Congregational Care Committee 
  7:30 Choir 
 Saturday 8:30 Men’s Group 

Sunday, September 18, 2022 
10:00 AM Worship  

THE ANNUAL CHURCH PICNIC/HOT DOG HOOPLA is TODAY following 
worship.  Please join us for a time of sharing, hearty food, and good fellowship.  
The Congregational Care Committee will provide hot dogs with a variety of fun 
toppings, beverages, and dessert.    
 
ATTENTION PARENTS!  Amy Duran, our music director, is planning a song for 
the choir that would include children singing as well.  Beginning in September, 
she would like to have a 15-minute rehearsal immediately after worship for the 
children to teach them the song.  Please talk to your children and encourage 
them to participate.  The hope is to perform the song before Advent.    
 
OUR MEN’S GROUP will be moved to Saturday, September 17 this month.  We 
have a number of guys who are going away on a trip, and so it looks like that will 
be our best date.  We will meet at 8:30 and breakfast will be part of our 
gathering.  As a reminder, we usually meet on the 2nd Saturday of each month. 
 
THE ADULT FLU VACCINATION CLINIC for HP residents will be held on 
Wednesday, September 21 at Borough Hall from 9:30 AM to 12 noon.  Bring your 
insurance cards with you. 
 
THE NORWOOD PANTRY, sponsored by the Church of the Holy Communion, 
needs your help.  Summer is over and their shelves are empty.  Please consider 
bringing beans, oil, cereal, beets, boxed mashed potatoes, juice, coffee, tea, 
cocoa, soup, or cookies to church with you.  We collect items on an ongoing 
basis, which are delivered to them by Les and Jill Cox.  Gift cards to grocery 
stores are also welcome. (Please leave them on the desk in the office.) 
 
THE SUNDAY SCHOOL will be building a congregational directory for a bulletin 
board with names and pictures.  Craig Budinich will be taking pictures during 
coffee hour each week following worship so the kids can develop the bulletin 
board.  Please participate and help the kids of our Sunday school with this great 
project!    
 
AS MENTIONED in a previous bulletin, The Rev. George Kaden, one of our 
Pastors Emeritus, will be preaching his last sermon on Sunday, September 25th 
at 9:30 at Old Brick Reformed Church in Marlboro.  If you are planning on 
attending, please let Lori Anders know so she can let the administrator at Old 
Brick know.  It will be a surprise for George, but we want to give them a heads-up 
about how many of us are planning on going. 
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THE GUILD FOR CHRISTIAN SERVICE is a Reformed 
Church women's group, serving God in this church and 
beyond.  For over 60 years, the Guild has worked to meet 
the needs of our church family and others, as well as 
promoted women's fellowship and spiritual growth.  
 
The Guild hosts small group Circle meetings the second 
week of the month and large group women's gatherings 
several times a year.  All women are invited and encouraged 
to attend at any time.  The Guild welcomes your participation 
and support as much as you can share your time and talents 
in service to our church and others.   
 

Some Guild activities: 
Fellowship suppers and other events 

 

The Bazaar with all proceeds going to missions 
 

Collections for local and world organizations such as Church 
World Service and New Hope Pregnancy Resource Center. 

 

Assistance to families in need following illness or loss 
 

Coordination of the chancel flowers and nursery care 
 

Oversight of the church kitchen. 
Guild Officers 
 
Co-Presidents:   Tracy Ciavaglia & Chris Novak 
Secretary: Kathy Dages 
Treasurer: Val Hill 
Guild Committee Chairpersons 
Deborah Circle Chair: Wendy Gumberg 
Rachel Circle Chair: Sharon Brahs & Marlene Hepperle 
Service - Church: Dot Abelman 
Service - Outreach: Jean Greenlaw 
Spiritual Life: Sharon Brahs 
 
Looking Ahead 
 Thursday, Oct. 6 - Fall Soup Supper 
 Saturday, Nov. 5 - Fall Bazaar
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